Gerritt and Elizabeth Baker-Smith

We are very concerned about the fact that the USDA does not require companies to reveal and
evaluate ingredients labeled 'Inert"“Inert” ingredients are not biologically or chemically inert. The
Beyond Pesticides report “’Inert’ Ingredients in Organic Production” compares the toxicity of
active substances and “inert” substances used in organic production. In almost every category, there
are more harmful “inerts” than active substances.OFPA allows the use of a synthetic substance in
organic production only if it is listed on the National List “by specific use or application” based on a
recommendation by the NOSB, following procedures in OFPA.The NOSB has repeatedly passed
recommendations telling NOP to evaluate individual “inerts.” In moving forward, there must be no
more delay:



